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BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

In response to budget contractions during recent years, institutions in the State University System (SUS) have conducted numerous internal evaluations to address actual and projected funding shortfalls.  In their efforts to achieve greater efficiency, universities have developed measured and sophisticated ways to assess the balance of productivity and quality to inform decisions regarding the continued viability of different programs, services, and activities.  

The 2009 SUS Annual Report indicated that, “[s]ince June 2007, based on these analyses, universities have closed more than 80 full degree programs (64 since fall 2008), suspended more than 50 other full degree programs, and closed, consolidated, or suspended numerous other tracks and specializations within existing degree programs.  A number of departments and colleges have been merged, as well.  Institutions also have reviewed the status of various institutes and centers throughout the state.  Since January of 2007, more than 75 of these entities have been closed completely or put into an inactive status.”

Provosts report that they are continuing to conduct these viability studies and are preparing for even more difficult decisions, given the financial forecast.  The question now is whether these same efforts can be applied to an evaluation of academic delivery across the entire State University System. 

Just as the chief financial officers have taken charge of identifying opportunities to gain greater efficiencies through shared services on the business and operations side of the house, the provosts are best positioned to tackle this challenge in the academic arena.  On August 9th, Governor Ann Duncan and Chancellor Frank Brogan met with members of the Council of Academic Vice Presidents (CAVP) to discuss the development of a plan for the System.  A work group led by Provost Ralph Wilcox (USF) and including Provosts Mark Workman (UNF), Chula King (UWF), and Tony Waldrop (UCF) will provide leadership for the endeavor.  
At this meeting, Governor Ann Duncan will provide members of the Committee with more details regarding the charge to the CAVP work group and the plan of action for the coming months.  It is expected that the provosts will evaluate academic delivery across the System, look for more immediate opportunities to garner academic efficiencies, and develop a plan for more long-term efforts.  The CAVP is expected to submit a written report to the Chancellor on March 1, 2011, detailing actions and successes to date, as well as plans for the future.  The report and related initiatives will be discussed in the Board’s Academic and Student Affairs Committee at the March 2011 meeting.
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